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Reminders 
Thursday 15 July 
 St Francis Disco 
Friday 16 July 
 Pupil Free Day – NCCD & Wellbeing Staff 

PD 
Monday 19 July 
 Dental Health Clinic 
Tuesday 20 July 
 Dental Health Clinic 
Wednesday 21 July 
 Dental Health Clinic 
Thursday 22 July 
 P&F Meeting @ 7.30pm 
Friday 23 July 
 3L & 3GE Mass @ 11.45am 
Monday 26 July 
 Learning Conversations 
 Division Girls Football – Yr6 
 Fdn – Yr2 Swimming @ KFlat 
Tuesday 27 July 
 Learning Conversations 
 Division Boys/Mixed Football – Yr6 
Wednesday 28 July 
 Learning Conversations 
 School Advisory Council Meeting @ 6pm 
Thursday 29 July 
 Learning Conversations 
Friday 30 July 
 Learning Conversations 
 3B & 3H Mass @ 11.45am 
Monday 2 Aug 
 Fdn – Yr2 Swimming @ KFlat 
 Guest Speaker – Dr Michael Carr-Gregg @ 

7pm 
Wednesday 4 Aug 
 St Francis Athletic Sports Yr3-6 9.30am-

2.30pm @LUBAC 

 
Tuckshop 2021 
Week 2 
Thursday July 22 
12-3pm Vicki Brown 
Friday July 23 
12-3pm Chelsea Baker | Nicole Emmerson | Sally 

Arundell 
Week 2 
Thursday July 29 
12-3pm Jacinta Creek 
Friday July 30 
12-3pm Kellie Gibson | David Perrin | Keysha den 

Hartog 
Week 3 
Thursday August 5 
12-3pm Christine Patchling 
Friday August 6 
12-3pm Lisa Wills | Briana Cowan | Lisa Phillips 

 
Weekend Maintenance 
17-18 Jul Fidler (FdnM), Kirke (5K), Merrett (5K) 
24-25 Jul Myers (FdnA), Stevens (5K), 

McDermott (5HM) 
7-8 Aug O’Sullivan (3L), McLean (3GE),  
 Austin (Fdn B) 
14-15 Aug Deb Ball (Clean-up help required on 

Sunday 11am PLEASE) 
Fitzpatrick (5K), Hurford (3B),  
Svensen (Fdn B) 

21-22 Aug Deb Ball (Clean-up help required on 
Sunday 11am PLEASE) 
Harrop (6FM), Higginbottom (2P), 
Burns (4Z), Waters (1SA) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“For it is in giving that we receive.”  St Francis of Assisi         

 
Dear Families, 
 
The prayer below is a timely reminder that life’s challenges are very 
necessary lessons that help each person develop resilience. As 
parents, we do a disservice to our children by trying to resolve issues 
that are actually necessary developmental stepping-stones. 
It is useful to remind your child about the Catastrophe Scale.  I remind 
myself that… 

• 100 is the worst catastrophe imaginable – think Tsunami 
flooding islands and leaving thousands dead and homeless. 

• 90 is both my parents dying, 
• 10 is missing out on something you set your heart on, 
• 5 is someone giving me dirty looks or being unkind to me 

occasionally, 
• 1 is Essendon losing yet another game of football ( I do feel 

that this could be higher at times!) 

When children realise that their problems are “ant” problems and they 
treat them accordingly then they are able to move on quite quickly. 

Dear Lord, 
Thank you for the challenges in life that help to build my 
strength. 
Thank you for the times when my lack of resources reminds me of 
the value of resourcefulness. 
Thank you for the mysterious people who confound, frustrate and 
annoy me, teaching me patience and the art of forgiveness. 
Thank you for the moments when I am in desperate need of a 
miracle, and at the very last moment, from an unexpected source, 
one arrives. 
Thank you for the difficult path that only I can walk, the 
challenging problems that you have prepared for me to solve and 
the purpose that you have for my life. 
Thank you for the moments of courage that you give me so that 
I can live a life of meaning, not comfort. 
Thank you for the moments when I am aware of my many 
faults, not so that I can wallow in guilt, but so that I can tap 
into your grace and mercy. 
Thank you for building my resilience 
and teaching me to hold on to what 
is good. 
Amen.  

        

     

     
  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

Newsletter No. 11 – July 15, 2021 
(Term 3 – Week 1) 

 

ST. FRANCIS OF THE FIELDS 

The Jaara people are the traditional custodians of the land on which we live.  They have lived here for thousands of years.  We commit to 
working for Reconciliation and justice for all Aboriginal people and to learning more about the Jaara  

 

 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
http://www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/


 
PH: 5439 3191       FAX: 5439 3192 EMAIL:  office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 2 
 HOME PAGE: www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 

Learning Conversations 
I ask all parents to please book a Learning Conversation appointment with your child’s teacher in a little 
under two weeks.  Learning Conversations are an opportunity for our students, parents and teachers to 
come together and reassess your child’s academic and social and emotional learning, and set new goals. 
 
The Learning Conversations will be held from Monday 26 July to Friday 30 July.  
  
Please note that if you have participated in a PSG meeting with your class teacher in the past 4 weeks you 
will not need to attend a Learning Conversation as goals have already been 
set.  
  
School Disco 
Our children are talking excitedly about tonight’s school “Summer Vacation” 
disco. The time for the disco is: 

• Fdn - Yr2: 4.00 - 5.30pm 
• Yr.3 - 6:  6.00 - 7.30pm 

  
Parent helpers would be appreciated for the evening. Adults will need to:  

• QR code if they are helping indoors, 
• Sanitise before entering, 
• Wear a mask at all times. 

  
All children are required to remain inside where they can be monitored. This will mean parents will need 
to enter the gymnasium (shed) to pick their children up. Please be on time.  
  
School Fees 
We have sent out reminders to all families in the last week of Term 2 to ensure payment of school fees. If 
payment of fees is proving a challenge please speak directly with Tim Moloney ASAP so that a payment 
plan can be developed. If I have not heard from you we will email a reminder to families. If at the end of this 
process we still have not heard from you we will proceed with our Fee Collection protocols.  
 
Pupil Free Day 
Please note that we will be holding a Pupil Free Day tomorrow, Friday 16 July. All staff members will take 
part in a Wellbeing & NCCD PD. I hope all families enjoy the long weekend and look forward to seeing you 
again next week.  
 
Covid update 
I have not yet received any update from CECV in regards to school life other than the requirement that all 
adults should wear masks while indoors. Teachers may remove the masks while teaching and eating.  
 
I will send out a separate covid update once it is received. Take care and stay safe.  
  
 
Christ has no hands but yours.  
 
 
 
Tim Moloney 
Principal 
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PE News….. 
Regional Cross Country 
On Tuesday the 13th of July, Charlie Harrop, Maurice Nihill, Aydan Hand, 
Sam O’Bree, Max Perkins, Jed Willis, Jorja Cunningham & Alexis Arundell 
competed at the Regional Cross Country in St Arnaud. It was an overcast 
day with a bit of rain. The year 6’s went first. They had to run 3km. “The track 
was hard and very hilly,” said Charlie. In the end Maurice came first followed 
by Charlie coming second, then Aydan came 15th and Sam came 22nd. All 
the boys had fun and ran their best. Next up were the 11 year old girls. Both 
girls did their very best with Alexis sadly having to pull out with an injury and 
Jorja ran strongly to finish in 19th. Last up we had the 10year boys and Jed 
ran unbelievably to come 5th and make it to the State championships. Max 
also competed hard and ran a fantastic race coming in at 42nd. 
 
We had a great day and thank Mrs Coates for her time in coaching us in 
the lead up to the event. 
 
Written by Maurice Nihill 6D & Charlie Harrop 6FM 
 
 
Results: 

• Maurice Nihill 12/13 boys- 1st 
• Charlie Harrop 12/13 boys- 2nd 
• Aydan Hand 12/13 boys- 15th  
• Sam O’Bree 12/13 boys- 22nd 
• Alexis Arundell 11 year girls- DNF 
• Jorja Cunningham 11 year girls- 19th 
• Max Perkins 10 year boys- 42nd 
• Jed Willis 10 boys- 5th 

 
Congratulations to all the children that competed and all the very best to Maurice, Charlie and Jed for the 
State championships on Thursday 5/8. 
 
Division Soccer 
Congratulations to both the Yr 6 Girls and Boys teams for winning the Division Soccer competition last term. 
A huge thank you to the coaches, Rhys Zera and Jacob Morrissey, for all the training sessions and leading 
the teams to victory.  
  
Mrs Coates - PE Coordinator 
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Elmore Interschool Qualifier 
During the holidays St. Francis of the Fields had three riders represent the school at the Elmore Equestrian 
Club Interschool Qualifier.  Despite the horrible weather, Anna Bridge (1M), Lily Diss (3B) and Tilly Favaloro 
(5W) all committed to their sport and rode in the harsh conditions.  The three girls all rode their mounts 
successfully competing in the Dressage, Show-jumping, Showing, Handy Mount and Novelties events.  This 
prestigious event saw riders competing from schools from all over Victoria with around 190 riders 
competing.  The three girls even in competition still displayed our school expectations by being their best 
and showing respect to the other competitors.  Congratulations to Anna, Lily and Tilly for doing so well at 
such a big event.  They all represented St. Francis well! Congratulations girls, I am so proud of you and 
your achievements.       
Morgan Maud 

  
On the school holidays I competed for our school at the Elmore Equestrian EA 
Interschool Qualifier. It was the first time I have represented my school on my pony 
called Merlin and I had the best time. 
  
It was my first time jumping in an indoor arena and it was so much fun. I came fourth in 
both show-jumping events. I also competed in two dressage tests and came second in 
the first test, fifth in the second test and third overall in the jackpot. I also competed in 
the handy mount class where you work as a team with your pony to complete an 
obstacle course. Merlin was such a good boy and my favourite part was riding him 
through the ball pit. I came fifth in this event. 
  
On the second day of competition I rode in my 

first showing class, for the first time and was judged. I was very 
nervous because I didn't understand what was expected of me and 
have learnt a lot for next time. It was very cold, we kept Merlin in a 
stable and my mum and I slept in the horse float for the first time 
which was very exciting. The other riders that were competing for 
our school were Tilly Favoloro and Anna Bridge. They both rode 
really well and we had lots of fun together. It was a great experience 
and we have all qualified to compete for St Francis again in the 
Interschool State Championships. Miss Maud was our team 
manager. She was very kind and did a great job of encouraging us all weekend as well as helping to organise 
the event. 
I look forward to riding with kids from our school and competing together again in the future.   
  
Lily Diss 3B 

 
 
RE News…. 
St Vincent de Paul - Kennington Conference Winter Appeal 
Thank you to all of St Francis of the Fields school community for the very generous 
donations to the Vinnies' Winter Appeal. Once again your kindness and generosity will 
help those who need support in our community.  
 
Please see below a thank you from the St Vincent de Paul Kennington Conference.  
 
We would like to sincerely thank the principal, staff, students and families of the St Francis of the Fields’ 
School Community for their generous contributions to our winter appeal. Your donations of food items 
enabled us to “give a hand up” to over fifty households in our parish who are experiencing some difficulties 
at present. 
A special thank you to Mrs Hitchcock for her co-ordination of the collection of food. 
 
We wish you all the best for the new term. 
In appreciation, 
St Therese’s Conference St Vincent de Paul Society of Victoria  
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Greg McGrath from St Therese's Kennington Vinnies' 
Conference, with Thomas Coman, Grace Monk and Amelia 
Kelly.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Lisa 

Hitchcock  
Catholic Identity Leader 
 

 
OASIS News…. 
Working Bee 
On Sunday 20 June, some parents from our school 
community offered their time to help move the 
greenhouse down to the Environment Centre. I would 
like to thank the following families and invite any 
other families to come and join in next time: 
 
The Rodda Family 
The Mitchell Family 
The Perkin Family 
The Jones Family 
The Norman Family 
 
Please think of DAVID JONES if you are looking for any plumbing work at home.  
 
Why Water? 

Our bodies are made of about 70 per cent water – it’s what makes up the majority of 
our blood, digestive juices and sweat, and it’s found in our organs and muscle cells. 
Water is used to metabolise fuel, regulate body temperature and digest food. Water 
enables our bodies to carry out all of its functions in the day, it continually moves about 
and is lost in urine, sweat, tears, blood and the air we breathe. Children, in particular, 
need to make sure they re-hydrate, as water is the primary way they regulate their body 
temperature. 
Water contains no energy, and in most States of Australia, tap water has been fortified 
with fluoride to help protect against tooth decay. Australia’s water supply is one of the 
safest and cheapest in the world, so drinking tap water is cost effective and good for 
your health. 

Please ensure you child continues to bring their named, reusable drink bottle to school each day.  
 
OASIS Website 
Be sure to check out our website to catch up on all the news and events that is happening in OASIS at the 
moment.OASIS Website 
 
Matt Butcher  
Environment and Sustainability Teacher/OASIS Coordinator   
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Tuckshop News….. 
The current Term 3 Menu and Roster is on our school website - Term 3 Tuckshop Menu 
and Roster 
Remember to place individual orders for each child. Do not combine the orders 
under one child’s name. 
 

We are also happy to have a chat with any parents who may have concerns about their child's food 
related allergies and our current menu options. 
 
Fiona (0400 072 311) & Donna (0408 051 979)  Tuckshop Coordinators. 

 
 
Scholastic Books  
Issue #5 has been sent home with children yesterday. Orders need to be returned 
to school or ordered via LOOP by Friday 23rd July. 
 
If you would like your books to be left at the office for collection, please send an email to 
office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au and we will let you know when the items are available for collection.  
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
Michelle Janssen & Stephanie Wade, Scholastic Books Coordinators 

 

YMCA – After School Care 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

The YMCA operates an After-School Care Program at St Francis of the Fields Primary School. The program  
operates every school day for children aged 5-12 years. The YMCA also provides care on days of school closure.  
Families can contact the service on 0459 988 313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you can register your child 
in advance for any bookings. any questions please contact stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   
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Community News…. 
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